speaker claimed that his subject was the most important one of all: and that the other subjects discussed were simply means to accomplish the purpose of his; "The Salvation of Souls." He then proceeded to give a brief summary of the Missionary meetings held, emphasizing the importance of the work. The influence of the Convention upon the Associations represented will no doubt deepen their spiritual life.

. Miss Hayes entertained the members of the Junior class at her home, on Friday evening February 12th. Such evenings are very pleasant and strengthen class feeling of which there cannot be too much.

On Feb. 20th, the Senior Class in response to the kind invitation of Mis L. H. Eaton spent an enjoyable evening at her home in Lower Canard. A substantial supper awaited the arrival of the hungry Collegians and on the way back the air was made merry with songs and the music of numerous horns. Mr. and Mrs Eaton have the sincere thanks of the Class for the entertainment thus afforded them.

The interest of the Wolfville people in missions was shown on Feb. 21st when they came in numbers to the Missionary meeting given The general topic for the evening was China. The by the students first paper by Mr. Sloat dealt with the geography, early history, and religious condition of the country. Miss I. Burgess, in the second paper, gave the origin of the China Inland Mission and a comprehensive view of the methods employed and the work accomplished. The third paper presented by Mr. Whitman considered the present condition of the country, the different agencies at work and the probable religious future of this most important mission field. Appropriate music was furnished by the Student Choir and the College Quartette. The method adopted by the missionary Committee in presenting the various mission fields in turn tends to concentrate the interest and has proved helpful.

A class in vocal music with nearly forty students as members has been organized. Prof. Peleg Spinney has been secured as instructor and under his efficient leadership rapid progress is assured.

The Propyleum Society issued invitations to over five hundred guests for its At Home on Friday evening February 26th. About four hundred were present. College Hall was tastefully decorated by a committee of the young ladies and the South Gallery was opened for the evening. The guests were received by Miss Tira Caldwell, the president, assisted by Miss Coldwell, the vice-president of the Society. An efficient introduction committee saw that all were provided with pleasant companions. During the evening Misses Cohoon and Seaborne favoured the audience with a piano duet and Mr. Wallace gave a dialect reading.

On the evening of March 1st the Senior Class was again the recipient of social honours. On this occasion Mrs. Cobb was the kind hostess and at her hospitable home the hours were pleasantly whiled